The Chart February 2008

Letter from the Rector

February 1, 2008

Dear Friends,

This is a special edition of the *Christ Church Chart* which includes a special section with the reports that will be presented for discussion at the Annual Meeting on Sunday, February 3 at 11:00 AM in the church. Since only a small percentage of the congregation attends the Annual Meeting and since the reports have been handed out at the meeting, many members of the congregation have the opportunity to know what has been happening at Christ Church. We hope this new format will allow more of you to have a greater understanding about what is happening at Christ Church.

In addition, I have outlined in this edition of the *Chart* information about activities at Christ Church during the month of February—which corresponds with a substantial portion of Lent. On Ash Wednesday (February 6) we will have three celebrations of the Holy Eucharist with Imposition of Ashes; one at 7:00 AM (we will have you at the station to get the 7:44 AM train); one at 10:00 AM and a choral Eucharist at 7:30 PM. We will also have said Morning Prayer at 9:00 AM.

On Wednesday evenings during Lent, we will join with St. Stephen's Church in Port Washington for a 'soup, salad and discussions' on "Religious Toleration in an Age of Globalization." The first of our programs will take place at the Guild Room of Christ Church at 7:00 PM on Wednesday, February 13. We generally eat from 7:00 to 7:30 and we try to begin our discussion at 7:30. We conclude with the service of Compline at 8:45 and leave for home by 9:00 PM. On February 20 we will follow the same schedule at St. Stephen's Church in Port Washington.

To the best of our editorial ability, we have tried to put the current news and informational articles in the first section of the *Chart* and the annual meeting reports in the second section of the *Chart*. We hope the format is not too cumbersome.

This comes with my best wishes.

Sincerely,

Rev. David B. Lowry, Rector

Parish Notes:

Why is Ash Wednesday so Early this year?

Ash Wednesday falls on February 6 this year. That is (within one day), the earliest day on which Ash Wednesday can fall. Lent is very early this year because (not surprisingly) Easter is early (March 23). The earliest day on which Easter can fall is March 22 (and the latest day is April 25). The Sunday which follows the full moon that occurs on or after the spring equinox (March 21) is Easter Day. Therefore, the Spring Equinox is also called the Paschal Equinox. This year the spring-equinox full- moon is March 22; hence Easter is March 23. Some years, Western Easter, Orthodox Easter and Passover occur at (more-or-less) the same time; 2008 is not one of those occasions. This year Orthodox Easter is on April 27 and Passover begins on April 2. The different ways to reckon the date of Easter are complex and are based on whether Passover (and Easter) should fall on the same day each year (that is *Quartodecimanism*) and the different ways in which the spring equinox is determined—so this short discourse will need to suffice for the present!

Ash Wednesday Services—February 6

Our Ash Wednesday Services will be as follows:

7:00 AM Holy Eucharist and Imposition of Ashes (Chapel)

9:00 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)

10:00 AM Holy Eucharist with Imposition of Ashes (Chapel)

7:30 PM Choral Eucharist with Imposition of Ashes (Church)

Religion and Religious Toleration in the Age of Globalization— A Lenten Program

One of the pressing topics of the day is how people of different religions and cultures can live together in a in a world that is (for good or ill) inexorably interconnected. For many, the issue of religious conflict on an international level has come as a great surprise since for most of modern history Western (Europe and later, North America) conflicts have been national and, in the Cold War period, ideological. Since the end of the World War II, there have been no major national wars; then, with the end of the Cold War, the age of ideological conflict came to an end. Some believed that the interconnectedness that was evolving after the end of the Cold War would bring about an era of peace, concord and economic growth. Others, especially Samuel Huntington in his 1995 book, *The Clash of Cultures and the Re-making of the World Order*, suggested that the post-ideological- conflict-world would be replaced by a world in which local cultural and religious conflicts would rile the economically and technologically interconnected world. It appears that Huntington was a prophet.

Christ Church and St. Stephen's Church (Port Washington) will present a joint **Lenten Study Program** on **religious and cultural conflict and religious and cultural toleration** on **Wednesdays in Lent**. We will probe the dynamics of 'accepting the other and rejecting the other' from anthropological, religious and historical perspectives. We will consider why religions have so much trouble co-existing and the role that 'religious-exclusivity' plays in the conflicts within the post-modernist world.

Soup and salad will be served at 7:00 PM and the program itself will commence at 7:45 PM and last for an hour. The evening ends with Compline and we will send participants home by 9:00 PM.

The sessions on Wednesday evening February 13, 27 and March 12 will be held at Christ Church. The sessions on February 20 and March 5 will be at St. Stephen's Church.

Youth Group Begin Winter/Spring Meetings

The young people will have their first meeting of 2008 this **Thursday (January 31) at 5:00 PM** in the Youth Room. Food (pizza and cookies—a truly balanced diet!) will be provided. All of our young people from grades 7 through 10 are invited to attend—and friends are cordially invited to join us. We will conclude our meeting at 6:30.

Paul and Pauline Christianity—a Bible Study

Paul defined what was to become Christianity. He brought his very personal concept of man's relationship with God to the story of Jesus as the Messiah. Paul is revered by many (including St. Augustine and Martin Luther) and reviled by others. His letters to the early churches are the earliest 'Christian' documents.

Our study of Paul, his theology and his ethics will focus on a reading of his major letters (Galatians, I and II Corinthians, Ephesians, Philippians and Romans). We will also read about Paul (and his thought) using Gary Wills book, *What Paul Meant*, copies of which are available at the church office for \$12.00. Sessions will be held on **Mondays**, **January 28**; **February 11** and 25; **March 10**; **April 7 and 28 at 7:30 in the evening**. Note that if you missed the first session, there will be ample time to catch-up!

Women's Dinner

--"Ladies Night Out", Monday February 11 at 7pm in the Christ Church Guild Room, \$15 payable at the door cash or check (payable to <u>Christ Church</u>). If you wish ...bring a small Valentine treat to share with the girls! (cookies, candy etc.) Come enjoy the company of our Church Ladies!!! Sign up in the church or phone the Church office 627-2184.

+ + +

Christ Church, Manhasset ANNUAL REPORTS

Rector's Annual Report to the Parish - 2007/08

This report shall look at several different aspects of Christ Church. The first is the spiritual and congregational aspects of the life of Christ Church; the second is the situation in the Diocese of Long Island, the Episcopal Church in the United States and the Anglican Communion, and third, the financial and physical restructuring of Christ Church.

There is much that has been very good at and for Christ Church in 2007 and there should be great hope for the future. The Sunday School has done well. Our children's worship and education programs have attracted new families with young children who are valued additions to our parish family. We have 51 children from pre-K to 6th grade. We have a devoted and caring Sunday School Staff, to whom we owe great thanks. Included in this group is our director, Heather Bennett and the teaching and assisting staff (Lisa Carr, Arlene Blocker, Susan Bunyon, Pam Storozum, Cathy Trezza, Jeannine Daly, Elaine Phillips, Laura Pavlovich, Emily Bunyon).

We have also had great success with our choirs. Last Sunday the Archdeacon of Nassau and Provost of the Cathedral presided at the services at Christ Church and made special comments about the excellence of our senior choir. He knows choirs because of the excellence of the choirs at the Cathedral. Kyle Babin and the members of the choir deserve special credit and thanks for what they have done over the past year—not just on a Sunday-by-Sunday leading of the service music, but also for their special services at Easter, Christmas, at Evensong and the Lessons and Carols for Advent. We have just re-structured the youth choir and look forward to growing that choir in the coming months.

The Vestry has provided important leadership for many activities at Christ Church over the past year. Special thanks are due to the out-going members of the Vestry—Peter Andel, Warden, and Penny Tadler, Tim Carr and Jeff Lightcap. Each of these people have provided special leadership in the areas of youth, plans for the redevelopment of the Christ Church campus and the Every Member Canvass. Beyond that, they have all been wonderful people to work with. We look forward to welcoming the new members of the Vestry. They include Scott Ivers (Warden) and Heather Bennett, Jeannine Daly, Kathleen McGill and Cathy Trezza.

Worship, education and pastoral care are three areas in which the Rector has special responsibilities. I am please to report that attendance at weekday and Sunday services has continued to grow (although modestly—while the national church has reported a 20% drop in attendance), our adult education programs have been well appreciated and attended and our pastoral care activities have touched the lives of those who are home-bound, are in long-term care facilities and in hospital. In 2007, there were 160 services of Holy Communion in homes, hospitals and nursing facilities.

In 2007 we continued to have some of our old fellowship and fund-raising activities—and some new activities as well. Among our traditional programs was the Progressive Dinner, the Holly Fair/Almost New Shop; among our new activities was the Evensong/Spring into Summer Party and the Lessons and Carols for Advent/Advent to Christmas Parish Party. They were all successes and thanks go out to Audrey Eisser, Valerie Siener, Oriana Cyprus, Ariana Paterson, Penny Tadler, Beth Morningstar, Debbie Czegledy, Susan Bunyon, Anne Schellbach, Mary Lowry and Anita Schmidt for their special contributions.

For many years Gloria Ryan has provided both professional services to Christ Church as our liaison with the accounting firm Geller and Marzano. She has also done invaluable help for the church by doing the counting of the Sunday offerings and recording them in our accounting records. She has now taken 'time-off' and we are working hard to keep-up with the work she has done. It is a difficult task; so a big thank-you to Gloria for all her work; and thanks to her three regular Sunday assistants—Ariana Paterson, Carole Beinecke and Beth Morningstar. Finally, thanks to Kathy Hoffmann, who has added to her other many jobs the recording of the offerings and to Michael Henahan, Tom Prichett and Marina Conrad who are doing the "Monday counting."

The second part of this report will look at the church beyond Christ Church, Manhasset. The Episcopal Church is what I would call, a modified 'Catholic church.' That is, it has many qualities of the Catholic hierarchy and yet was established at a time when there was serious distrust of the power of monarchs, bishops and non-representative institutions. Although many powers have devolved to the 'rector, wardens and vestry' of individual parish churches that are part of the respective dioceses of the American Episcopal Church, there remains a strong sense of 'Episcopal oversight' as well. The inherent tensions of this arrangement have been tested locally, nationally and internationally in the past year.

In our own diocese there have been no movements by parish churches to opt-out of the Episcopal Church. There is on case, however, of a parish which several years ago decided to leave the Diocese of Long Island and to align itself with another 'Anglican' group (St. James Church, Elmhurst). Although the congregation is welcome to do so, the issue is who gets to keep the property. Traditional legal thinking is that in 'hierarchical' churches, the church property is held by the congregation in trust for the diocese and eventually for the national governing body of the denomination. In the case of St. James, Elmhurst, this is being tested in the courts-of law.

Elsewhere in the Episcopal Church, there are numerous parish churches and even a number of dioceses that are seeking to leave the jurisdiction of the Episcopal Church and to join other oversight bodies, including nation churches in places like Uganda and Nigeria. For these groups,

the pressing issues are not only doctrine and discipline, but also property rights. The coming years will be filled with litigation and acrimony.

Our internal issues also have an international component. The American Episcopal Church is part of a larger body, known as the Anglican Communion. The Anglican Communion is a loose alliance of national churches that have common historical and doctrinal ties to the Church of England. From a legal perspective, the Anglican Communion, and its informal head, the Archbishop of Canterbury, have no compulsive power over members, save to dis-invite members from meetings. In this sense the Anglican Communion has many parallels to the British Commonwealth (although the Anglican Communion pre-dated the Commonwealth and the Anglican Communion includes the American Episcopal Church while the United States is excluded from the Commonwealth because of the American War of independence).

The issues of fissure within dioceses in the Episcopal Church and between the American Episcopal Church and the Anglican Communion are mainly over social issues connected with sexual orientation of clergy. The signal event was the consecration of Eugene Robinson as the Bishop of New Hampshire in spite of his openly homosexual relationship. For a time the American Episcopal Church was not allowed to have representatives at meetings of the Anglican Consultative Council (which discusses issues of common interest within the Anglican Communion). In September of this year the 'exclusion' of the American Episcopal Church's representative was rescinded, but the issues within the Communion are far from resolved.

These diocesan, national and international issues within the church have been a distraction at best and a barrier at worst for the mission of local congregations, national churches and the larger Communion. It is hoped that these issues can be justly and compassionately resolved so that the church may focus on the proclamation of the gospel.

The final part of this report is about the redevelopment of the Christ Church campus. For those who are new to Christ Church, some history may be of help. The original land owned by Christ Church included most of the current Christ Church cemetery, including the land on which the church is located. It covers a little less than two areas. The church and the cemetery were established in 1802. In 1821 additional land was obtained, including much of the area on which the parking lot, the parish house and the so-called blue house are located. In 1888, the Rosemount Cemetery was deeded over to Christ Church. This is the portion of the cemetery across the path north of the main cemetery. In 1942 the house at 66 George Street was purchased. It had a large back yard, a large portion of which became to lower parking lot behind the parish house. In 1968, the current rectory (54 George Street) was purchased in 1968. The total area of the Christ Church campus was 5.47 acres.

The current parish house was built in 1929-1930 to be a private school for the growing Manhasset community. The Great Depression caused plans for the school to be put-on-hold. The school was deemed necessary because the school on Plandome Road (where the Mary Jane Davies Park is today) was too small for the growing Manhasset community. In the mid-1930s the Works Progress Administration (WPA) ...

... commercial project on the Northern Boulevard portion of the property. If this is necessary, the church will use the rear (northern) portion for its parish house and parking. This is not the preferred use of the property by either party.

The work on the property will take six to nine months. We have every expectation that the senior housing plan will be approved and will move forward. We have full confidence that if the housing project cannot be done, the commercial project can. However, if all fails for the developer, Christ Church will still receive payment of \$350,000 (now held in escrow) and will own all the work done by the developer on the property.

This concludes the Rector's Report to the parish.

Altar Guild 2007/08

This year with the Altar Guild helping fund and the manual labor provided by Father Lowry and Enrique Valdes, the church has a much needed new bathroom.

Much gratitude is given to the members of the guild, namely, Carol Allen, Amy Angus (secretary), Kathryn Bindert, Marina Conrad, Lucy Field, Louise Fribush, Burr Hennahan, Mary Lowry, Holly Melichar, Valerie Siener and Marge Trapp. They are a very dedicated group and should be commended for their service.

There is an open invitation for new members. Please call me if you have an interest.

Respectfully submitted, Diana T. Tadler, Directress

Fellowship Annual Report 2007/08

The fellowship committee has had another busy year bringing our church family together for some fun, relaxation and even on occasion, fundraising.

This year we have held a variety of women's dinners, including the always-successful ornament exchange at Christmas. The last women's dinner of the year was also a sad one, as we all wished Marianne Templeton luck as she journeyed to her new home. Marianne has been a supporter of fellowship activities for years and she will be surely missed.

In the fall we held our annual Progressive Dinner. The committee wishes to thank the members of Christ Church who open up their homes each year to make this event a true success.

This past spring, we tried something new, Evensong followed by a cocktail party in the parish house. This was one of the best events of the year and very well attended. We hope to have another one this spring, as the feedback was very positive.

With the ending of the Holly Fair from years past, the fellowship committee hosted a fundraising auction, which followed Advent and Carols. This was a very successful fundraiser, which was also a great chance for our church family to gather during the Christmas season. The auction brought in over \$7000! The fellowship committee would like to thank Clayton Tadler for his great "calling" abilities. We couldn't have done it without him.

The committee will continue to work towards bringing our parish family together in a variety of social settings. If you have any ideas or would like to be part of the committee, please contact Beth Morningstar or Penelope Tadler.

Respectfully submitted, Penelope Tadler and Beth Morningstar

Music Annual Report 2007/08

The Adult Choir started its season on September 9 and has continued to achieve new musical heights since then. We have averaged roughly 9 persons per Sunday since the start of the choir season in September, and as always, we consistently hope for more members! I would like to encourage anyone with a desire to praise God through song to speak to me about joining the choir. Exceptional musical ability is *not* a requirement; dedication and love for music are. And we can always use more basses!

We welcomed, last spring, two new section leaders, Amanda Sidebottom (soprano) and Adam Carman (tenor). They are still with us and have greatly enriched our music program. Alto section leader, Harriet Kapner, continues to enhance our music at Christ Church after over twenty years of service. We are still searching for a permanent bass section leader after Henry Lackowksi retired last June. And we have gained some dedicated, new volunteers in the past year, which is always very exciting.

In addition to the Adult Choir, the Junior Choir has been working diligently since September. However, we have decided to implement some positive changes in the structure of this part of our music program. This includes meeting immediately after the 10 a. m. service each Sunday

in the church for a rehearsal. Our rehearsals will focus largely on learning music fundamentals: reading music, sight-reading, and voice production. Additionally, we will rehearse music for the Sundays on which the choir sings. Instead of singing once a month, and in order to accommodate our new "music education" program, the choir will sing less frequently but will be better equipped to make music through the knowledge of the basics involved.

We have received generous contributions to special music at Christmas, Easter, and on Mother's Day. For those, we are continually grateful.

Finally, I want to point out a few musical resources that provide insight into the music program and the music itself that is heard at Christ Church. The first is the music notes in each Sunday's bulletin. It is my desire that they be informative, particularly for those with a limited knowledge of music history, but also for those who simply wish to know more about a particular anthem or organ piece. The second resource is the music part of the parish's website. Thanks to the technical wizardry and generous time donation of Bruce Sternemann, the Christ Church's website serves as a source of enlightenment on parish events. I encourage each of you to visit the music portion of that website. Here you can find information on our music program, including a complete list of choir anthems through the last Sunday of the choir season. So in case you are interested to see what the choir has in store for future Sundays, check out this great resource.

Thank you for your support. It is my pleasure to serve as organist/choirmaster of this parish. Sincerely, Kyle Babin

Stewardship Report

Parishioners have continued to show very strong support for the church during this year's Every Member Canvass program. Thank you very much too all who participated, and to all who continue to financially support to Christ Church.

Christ Church stewardship continues to increase contrary to a growing trend of declining stewardship in Long Island parishes. Christ Church's stewardship has increased year after year and is a clear indication of parishioner's dedication and willingness to give financially to the church. Also contrary to the growing trend, seven new families have been added to the list of Christ Church families who pledge to the church. These increases should be a source of pride for all who support this church with their time, energy, and prayers. Again, thank you to all who give to Christ Church.

Sunday School Report 2007/08

Christ Church Sunday School now has more than 50 registered children in attendance from Nursery through sixth grade. We have a few more new families with young children who, we hope, will register and be active in the Sunday School program very soon.

The dedicated Sunday School staff includes Vera Davis in our Nursery; Pam Storozum and Cathy Trezza teaching the Pre-K 3's, 4's and Kindergarten; Arlene Blocker and Susan Bunyon teaching 1st and 2nd grades; Lisa Carr teaching 5th and 6th and me teaching 3rd and 4th. Jeannine Daly and Pam Smith complement the staff as our substitute teachers.

We begin each Sunday in the chapel at 9:30 with a children's service led by Father Lowry. The children have "jobs" just as the adults do in church. They are ushers, they light and extinguish the candles, they read the lesson and they collect the offertory. Laura Pavlovich is the Chapel Choir Mistress who leads the children in songs each week. We hope you have heard the children sing the songs they practice on certain Sundays in the Church. The children actively participate in the church's Fourth Food Sunday outreach project and the Northport Veterans Hospital card program.

Highlights of our projects, activities and outreach during the past year were: Valentines for Veterans, Mardi Gras/pot luck supper, Easter "egg" hunt, Spring celebration and Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes. We would like to thank the entire congregation for the outstanding

effort put forth for this project. With Susan Bunyon's devotion to this cause, we surpassed our last year's total of shoeboxes. Lisa Carr again proved the children's Christmas pageant to be a wonderful event, and the live animals behaved so well!

As Sunday School teachers, we are devoted to helping the children know and love Jesus and God, to feel "at home" in our church and to become involved members of our parish family. We strive to offer exciting and interesting classes and lessons each week; to keep all children involved in participation and study and to educate them in church procedures. A major goal is for the children to attend Sunday school consistently, due to their own enthusiasm in the program, along with parental commitment and support. We encourage the older children to combine study and service to the church and the community. We hope that the children will take home and use the lessons they learn each week.

The teachers appreciate any suggestions or comments you may have and we thank you for your continued support in our efforts to educate all our children.

I am ever grateful for the commitment, dedication and caring that our teachers have for our church and our Sunday School program.

Respectfully submitted, Heather Bennett Director of Sunday School

Financial Report—Summary 200708

The full financials for the year 2007 (unaudited) and the full budget for 2008 will be available at the Annual Meeting.

+ +

Happy Birthday!!

We are pleased to congratulate these friends and parishioners this month on their birthdays...

Jeff Lightcap, Senetta Koch, Karyn Sherwood, Natalie Bindert, Anthony Hegyesi, Kristin Scherer, Carole Beinecke, Lori Kelly, Elizabeth Kelly, Vincent McGill, C.J.(Carole) Sevely, Will Ivers, Jade Blocker, Thomas Allen, Scott Beinecke.

Happy Anniversaryll

Our congratulations to all those friends and parishioners celebrating their wedding anniversaries for this month... Dick and Kay Scheib, Angus Stopford and Jeannine Daly.

SUNDAY READINGS AND ALTAR FLOWER MEMORIALS FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY:

THE LAST SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY – FEBRUARY 3, 2008

ANNUAL MEETING

Exodus 24:12-18; Psalm 2; 2Peter 1:1-21, Matthew 12:1-9

Altar flowers are given in memory of Ricky Scheib
by Kay and Dick Scheib

THE FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT – FEBRUARY 10, 2008

Genesis 2:15-17,3:1-7; Psalm 32; Romans 5:12-19; Matthew 4:1-11

Lenten Altar Arrangement is given in memory of Jack L. Bruckner by Marion Bruckner

THE SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT – FEBRUARY 17, 2008

Genesis 12:1-4; Psalm 121; Romans 4:1-5, 13-17; John 3:1-17

THE THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT – FEBRUARY 24, 2008

Exodus 17:1-17; Psalm 95; Romans 5:1-11; John 4:5-42

+ + +

Monthly Calendar—February 2008

February 1, Friday February 2, Saturday February 3, Sunday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM Baptism, 1:00 PM Holy Eucharist, 8:00 AM Children's Service, 9:30 AM Sunday School, 10:00 AM Choral Eucharist, 10:00 AM Annual Meeting, 11:00 AM Children's Choir, 11:15 AM Holy Eucharist, 6:00 PM	Chapel Church Chapel Parish House Parish House Church Church Parish House Chapel	
February 4, Monday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
February 5, Tuesday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
February 6, Ash Wednesday	Holy Eucharist, 7:00 AM Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM Bible Study, 9:15 AM Holy Eucharist, 10:00 AM Choral Eucharist, 7:30 PM Senior Choir, 8:30 PM	Chapel Chapel Parish House Chapel Church Church	
February 7, Thursday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM Holy Eucharist, 10:00 AM Sunshine Ministry, 10:30 AM	Chapel Chapel Parish House	
February 8, Friday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
February 9, Saturday			
February 10, Sunday (Lent1)	Holy Eucharist, 8:00 AM Children's Service, 9:30 AM Sunday School, 10:00 AM Holy Eucharist, 10:00 AM Children's Choir, 11:15 AM Holy Eucharist, 6:00 PM	Chapel Parish House Parish House Church Church Chapel	
February 11, Monday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM Woman's Dinner, 7:00 PM Bible Study (Paul), 7:30 PM	Chapel Guild Room Rector's Office	
February 12, Tuesday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
February 13, Wednesday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM Lenten Program, 7:00 PM	Chapel Guild Room	
February 14, Thursday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM Bible Study, 9:15 AM Holy Eucharist, 10:00 AM Sunshine Ministry, 10:30 PM Youth Group, 5:00 PM Senior Choir, 7:30 PM	Chapel Parish House Chapel Parish House Parish House Parish House	
February 15, Friday (Fr. Lowry away) No Morning Prayer February 16, Saturday			

February 17, Sunday (Lent 2) Holy Eucharist, 8:00 AM (School Vacation) No 9:30 AM Service No Sunday School

Chapel

	Holy Eucharist, 10:00 AM	Church	
	No Children's Choir	0.1.0.1	
	Evening Prayer, 6:00 PM	Chapel	
February 18, Monday (Preside	nts' Day) Morning Prayer,9:00 AM	Chapel	
No Vestry—see 02/25/08			
February 19, Tuesday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
February 20, Wednesday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
	Lenten Program, 7:00 PM	St. Stephen's	
February 21, Thursday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
	Bible Study, 9:15 AM	Parish House	
	Holy Eucharist, 10:00 AM Sunshine Ministry, 10:30 AM	Chapel Parish House	
	No Youth Group	Parisii nouse	
	Senior Choir, 7:30 PM	Parish House	
February 22, Friday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
February 23, Saturday	3 ,	•	
February 24, Sunday (Lent 3)	Holy Eucharist, 8:00 AM	Chapel	
	Children's Service, 9:30 AM	Parish House	
	Sunday School, 10:00 AM	Parish House	
	Holy Eucharist, 10:00 AM	Church	
	Children's Choir, 11:15 AM	Church	
Falaman OF Manday	Holy Eucharist, 6:00 PM	Chapel	
February 25, Monday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM Vestry Meeting, 7:45 PM	Chapel Guild Room	
Fohmuomy 24 Tuesday	•		
February 26, Tuesday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
February 27, Wednesday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM	Chapel	
February 28, Thursday	Morning Prayer, 9:00 AM Bible Study, 9:15 AM	Chapel Parish House	
	Holy Eucharist, 10:00 AM	Chapel	
	Sunshine Ministry, 10:30 AM	Parish House	
	Senior Choir, 7:30 PM	Parish House	
February 29, Friday (Leap Day	Chapel		